

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT 7.30 P.M. ON THURSDAY 12TH APRIL 2018 AT THE GUILD HALL, 

ASTON CANTLOW.
Present:
Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Wallis, Cllr. Berry, Cllr. FitzGibbon, District Cllr. Gittus and eight members of the public.
Apologies:
County Cllr. Rickhards 

Cllr. Harvey welcomed members of the parish and thanked them for attending.

Chairman’s Report:

Over the past year I am pleased to say that the council have moved forward at a good pace and have covered a lot of ground successfully.  There are a few reasons for this, but the most significant one is the current mix of councillors who are all eager to contribute to the Parish Council’s work and are committed to delivering the results that we have been trying to achieve in the past few somewhat difficult years.  We have also had continued support from our District and County Councillors (those past and new) and extend our thanks to them for their ongoing valued assistance in supporting our efforts to work within the Country and District teams. 

Our year started with the completion of our annual plan of work which was agreed and ownership appointed within the Council.  As many of you will be aware through the Minutes of the Parish meetings, Cllr Mike Wallis took on a number of projects :  EVENTS where he has taken ownership of the identified need (through the parish questionnaire) expressed by our residents for the PC to host or support the creation of events throughout the year.  The second area is the ownership of our INVENTORY MANAGEMENT, Cllr Wallis has walked the parish checking that everything owned by us is in situ and is in good repair.  Cllr Chris Berry took on the LENGTHSMAN scheme, again one of the identified needs within our parish questionnaire, which has now enabled us to secure the services of a contractor who will undertake minor works outside the remit of either County or District services, the first one being the clearing of ditches in Little Alne near the bridge on Salters Lane, and some works at the bottom end of Aston Cantlow.  The second area Cllr Berry has taken ownership of is the installation of our Defibrilator.  Cllr Berry undertook the research for the project, the procuring of the defibrillator itself including the transfer of ownership of the old BT Telephone kiosk and the training so that many within our parish now know how to use the Defibrilator should it be needed. Cllr Fitzgibbon, has participated in all areas of the council and has made a significant contribution to the day to day operations of our team.  My own areas of responsibility for specific projects have been the completion of the PARISH PLAN which is now in its final approval stage within the Cabinet – and whilst it has taken longer than we thought to push it through, ultimately we have been working on the Action Plan outlined in it for the past 12 months- so no time has been lost.  The other area in my remit is the updating of the PARISH WEBSITE, which over the past 2 years had fallen somewhat behind in the way it looks and some of its functionality.  We are hoping to be able to relaunch the website within the next 8 weeks with a new more modern look, up to date information and a further plan for its use in the coming period. I have also taken overall ownership of the redesignation of our E road which links AC village to Newnham hamlet – this is an ongoing challenge but one that a lot of progress has been made during this year.  We continue as a council to keep all channels of communication open with the relevant parties within SDC to ensure that this matter is brought to a conclusion later in 2018. The final area of mine is the COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT STRATEGY and its associated actions. This was produced at the beginning of the year, and is being implemented throughout the year, some of the initiatives were EVENTS / Updating WEBSITE/ using SOCIAL MEDIA/ which you will see is happening, there are more things to come as we continue over the next months. 

We are still a number of councillors short and would welcome receiving applications to join the council from anyone who may feel they would like to support the Parish.  Any interested parties should contact our clerk Liz Butterworth. 

Apart from the main headlines outlined earlier, there was of course the ‘business as usual’ duties of the council, whereby we monitor the state of the parish roads/verges/footpaths, assets and any other areas that are identified as needing our attention.  

The Website continues to be used with both residents and visitors, we monitor the number of hits and identify where those hits are coming from which makes interesting reading.  From that we can see that people within our community do look at what events are coming up – they look at the ‘hot topics’ and they look at the minutes of the parish meetings.  Visitors from outside the region tend to look at places of interest/where to stay/ and so on.   Once we launch the new site  we are sure this will continue and grow. 

Flood Management continues to remain on our agenda as clearly having several ‘flood plains’ in our parish makes this an ongoing issue that we need to keep on top of.  Flood monitoring, and building a dossier of flood pictures / events/reports continues to be an area that we will continue to have high on our agenda.   

By now many of you will have benefited from the improved BROADBAND services now available to the Parish.  We are pleased that all the work done in the background through lobbying, undertaking research, influencing at different levels and of course the support of our County and District Councillors paid off and we actually achieved a quicker than anticipated installation of services.   up hope and again our recommendation to the incoming council is to continue monitoring the situation and putting forward forcibly our position.  Mr. Law has very kindly agreed to continue to be our Transport Champion. 

Participative Budgeting  continues to be something that this council is keen to continue.  As a Parish it is up to you to let us know how you want our precept spent – through the Parish Plan production process we asked your opinion and it was from that that our priorities were identified through which we were able to create our current budget.  The initiatives that we have outlined came about as a direct result of what you told us was needed, and we continue to push ahead with those plans and Actions identified.  Our hope is that you will all continue to tell us what your views are and more importantly what you believe would make a difference to the parish.  Events was one (the first one was a treasure hunt held last autumn and there are more in the pipeline for 2018)  The Lengthsman scheme was another and there will be more as we continue this year.   

We have of course continued to make grants and donations to the Parish entities who have asked us.  

This coming year looks to be a very positive one where we should see further  progress  on the Action Plan identified in the Parish Plan, the redesignation of the E road  and in relaunching the website.  We would like to thank all of you for your continued support and assure you of our commitment to delivering services to the parish that are in line with your needs and in the best interest of the Parish as a whole.   We would like to urge you all to reach out to us if there are areas of concern that you would like us to address, or indeed if you would just like to share your opinion of the work we do on your behalf. 

Our thanks to our County and District Councillors, and my thanks to my fellow Parish Councillors for the work they have undertaken this year without their support we would not have achieved as much as we have this year, and our thanks also go to our clerk Liz Butterworth whose sterling work continues to be reliable and effective.   Lastly I would like to extend my thanks to everyone who comes to our PC meetings or who lets us know of something that needs our attention, we believe we can be more effective when the links to all of you  are strong and regular – it is through your eyes that we see the parish and its needs.  

Thank you 

Lesley Harvey 

Chairman Aston Cantlow Parish Council 

District and County Cllrs. reports: 



County Cllr. Rickhards had a previous commitment and sent a short 

report 
relevant to the ordinary parish meeting.



District Cllr. Gittus thanked the Councillors on behalf of SDC for their 

enthusiasm in progressing matters in the parish. 



Cllr Gittus is a member of the Planning committee, licensing panel and 

regulatory committee, all important matters for the District Council. He 

is of the opinion that at some point in the future the District Council 

will merge with the County Council. Currently services continue to 


improve and gain public support.  Capital reserves are very good and 

SDC will be using some of these in the next couple of years, possibly 

£250,000.00 towards regaining ownership of the Greig Hall.




Issues of Particular Local Importance:


Cllr. Gittus reiterated his opinion that the Parish Council would be well 

advised to take over responsibilities for the playground, a good number 

of Parish Councils in the District do run and maintain the village 


playgrounds. 
Other matters raised by an Elector of the Parish:


Ms. Edkins thanked the Council for their efforts and achievements this year.  She then went on to express her concern about the number of potholes in the roads and ongoing damage to verges.  The Clerk advised that she has a long list of potholes and these will be reported to the Highways Dept.


Ms. Edkins asked if it would be possible to rake the mud back onto the verges. Cllr. Gittus said he wouldn’t recommend that as it could cause damage to the structure of the edges of the road. Damage to the verges is an annual problem when the ground is exceptionally wet and generally by the start of the Summer they have dried up and returned to normal.  


Mr. Green, a resident of Newnham, said that damage to verges in this hamlet are mostly caused by refuse collection vehicles.  Cllr. Gittus recommended that he take photos and pass them to Cllr. Mike Brain who is the nominated officer for waste products.


Mr. Gloster asked if the Councillors have reached a decision about the Village Hall Trustees request for the Parish Council to take over responsibilities for the playground.  Cllr. Harvey advised that, in principle, they would be agreeable to working with them but do not want to take over full responsibility and advised that this subject is an item on the agenda of the ordinary parish council meeting.

Out of interest, Mr. Gloster pointed out an old street lamp standing in the corner of the room and said this was an original from the old station recently bought at auction.



No further matters were raised for discussion and the Chairman closed 

the meeting at 8.10 p.m.
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